Memorandum to Chancellor Malott:

Dear Chancellor Malott:

I am writing you regarding the Physical Fitness Institute which had been planned for July 8, 9 and 10.

Mr. M. A. Callahan wrote me from the State Department of Education, stating that it might be best not to depend upon him assisting us further with the program.

Since we inaugurated this at the behest of Mr. Callahan, and since he will not be able to cooperate with us, we feel that this short refresher course would not be successful. With the coming of the V-12 students and the summer enrollment in the College, starting July 5, our personnel will be engressed in an exceptionally heavy program. Therefore, we feel that we should discontinue plans for the program.

This is for your information.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH